Rother District Council

Town Hall Bexhill-on-Sea East Sussex TN39 3JX



From the Chairman of the Council 2019/2020 Councillor Terry Byrne

Chairman's Assistant Mrs. J. McCullough tel: 01424 787801

e-mail: jane.mccullough@rother.gov.uk

To: All Parish Clerks September 2019

Dear Parish Clerk

Rother Rural Trust

As you are aware, as Chairman of Rother I am also Chairman of the Rural Rother Trust which was set up to help those in need in the villages administered by Rother. The Trust has operated since 1998, giving out funds to those in need in parishes, both individuals and groups. Recent grants have helped to fund the elimination of a trip hazard at a Village Hall and to pay for a vacuum cleaner for an infirm 82 year old widow, who is helped by a carer.

So please, if you know of any worthy recipient of the Trust's funds, let the Secretary to the Trust know, who can be contacted at stephenhardy1948@gmail.com or on 01580 881 309.

The Trust is dependent on the generosity of parishes, so my second request is to remind you that contributions to the work of the Trust would be most appreciated. If you wish to make a donation, please send your cheque, payable to "The Rural Rother Trust", to me at the Town Hall, Bexhill-on-Sea, TN39 3JX.

Thank you very much.

Yours sincerely

Councillor Terry Byrne Chairman of the Council

